
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

We have had an exciting few weeks with many children involved in planning or undertaking residential trips. These wonderful 

first-hand experiences not only support the children’s curriculum studies but also allows them the opportunity to become more 

independent. I look forward to seeing you at your child’s residential assembly in the coming weeks. Our last half term of the 

academic year promises to be as busy as ever, and I hope to see many of you at the various events.  

 

PTFA 

I want to thank the PTFA for all of their hard work this year.  Our new bike rack and our colourful benches are just two of 

many wonderful things that they have provided for our school.  I am very excited to say that we have plans to expand the 

playing surface for the children on the KS1 playground.  Without your kind donations and the willingness of our PTFA then 

none of this would happen.  Thank you so much to you all for supporting our school. I cannot wait for the Summer Fayre (6-

8pm on the 20th June)!  

 

*Reception Places for September 2025* 

We currently still have available places for Reception in September 2025. Please spread the word…. As you know, our 

Reception is the starting block to our main school and it is where the children begin their school journey.  It really is a place 

where children have an abundance of opportunities to play, discover and learn. 

 

*Pre-School Places for September 2025* 

We currently still have available places for Pre-School in September 2025. The Pre-School offers a wide range of exciting 

activities and resources, which promote each child’s learning across all areas of the Early Years Foundation Stage framework. 

 

Out of Hours Club 

We offer "Wrap-around care" by our before and after-school club  "All Stars"  including our holiday club which provides care 

on specific weeks throughout the school holidays.  Our School Academic year runs for 39 weeks; however, we are able to 

offer 45 weeks of the year with our "Wrap-around care" provision. These three extended services ensure that children aged 3 

to 11 are in a safe, nurturing environment that caters for the needs of modern families. 

 

We are making some positive changes to our Out of Hours provision for the rest of this academic year.  We are aware that our 

provision is very popular and most of the time, it is full.  Our plan is to remove the cap on the number of children who can 

attend breakfast and after-school club.  This will be done on a trial basis and then it will be reviewed in the summer.  

 

From this week, you must use the on-line booking system to ensure your child has a place in our OOH club.  Please refrain 

from turning up without a booking.  The main reason we have the booking system is to ensure we have the correct number of 

staff and ratios to ensure we have a safe and fun provision. If you turn up without a booking, you will incur a £20 admin fee. 
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http://www.rodeheath.cheshire.sch.uk/page/all-stars-out-of-hours-school-and-holiday-club/10170


Lateness 

Recently, we have had a few cases of children not being picked up on time.  If this is for an unavoidable reason then it is 

permitted; however, if you are persistently late then you may incur a £20 admin fee. 

 

Lost Property 

The lost property pile is huge! Lots of jumpers, cardigans and hoodies are unnamed.  If you feel that you are missing an item 

or two, please inform your child’s teacher.  If there are any uncollected items by the end of the year, we will hold a  

uniform stall so these items can be re-used by our community. 

 

September 2025 Transition  

All children in Reception to Year 5 will be moving up to their new classrooms on Wednesday 2nd July. The vast majority of 

our Year 6 children will be visiting Alsager High as part of their high school transition. 

 

Sports Days  

Our school sports afternoons will be held on Wednesday 18th June at 1:15pm for children in Years 3, 4, 5 and 6. Children in 

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 will take part in their sports afternoon on Wednesday 25th of June at 1:15pm. Please ensure 

your child wears their school PE kit (House coloured t-shirt) for their Sports Day event. 

 

Key Dates 
 

Wednesday 4th June 4pm-7pm Sandbach Town Sports 

Thursday 5th June 2:15pm Pre-School Sports Day Reserve Day 

Tuesday 10th June 6pm Year 2 Sharing Assembly 

Wednesday 11th June 6pm Reception New Starter Meeting 

Thursday 12th June and Friday 

13th June 

 Year 3 Residential 

Thursday 12th June 6pm Pre-School New Starter Meeting 

Monday 16th June TBC Alsager Town Sports 

Wednesday 18th June 9:30 – 

11:30am  

Reception Transition Day 1 

Wednesday 18th June 1:15pm KS2 Sports Afternoon  

Thursday 19th June 1:15pm KS2 Sports Afternoon Reserve Day 

Friday 20th June 6-8pm Summer Fayre 

Wednesday 25th June – Friday 

27th June 

 Year 4 Quinta 

Wednesday 25th June 1:15pm Reception and KS1 Sports Day 

Thursday 26th June 9:30 – 

11:30am  

Reception Transition Day 2 

Thursday 26th June 1:15pm Reception and KS1 Sports Day Reserve Day 

Tuesday 1st July 6pm Year 3 Residential Sharing Assembly 

Wednesday 2nd July School Day Whole School Move Up Day 

Thursday 3rd July 2:15pm Pre-School Graduation  

Monday 7th July 1:30pm  Key Stage Two Production 

Tuesday 8th July 1:30pm - 

6:15pm 

Key Stage Two Production 

*Y6 children to come back at 5:45pm* 

Saturday 12th July 10am-4pm Rode Heath Village Hall 100th Year Celebration Party 

Wednesday 16th July 6pm Year 4 Residential Sharing Assembly 

Friday 18th July 9:30am  Year 6 Leavers Assembly 

Friday 18th July 3:15/3:20pm Break for Summer Holidays 

 

 

Kind regards, 

John Frankland  


